

MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF FOOTHILLS NO. 31

309 Macleod Trail, Box 5605 High River, Alberta T1V 1M7 Telephone: (403) 652-2341 Fax: (403) 652-7880 www.mdfoothills.com

18 May, 2018

Dear landowner,

RE: SURVEY ACTIVITY ALONG THE LITTLE BOW RIVER

As part of Phase 2 of the *Scoping Study of Flood Related Areas of Concern on the Highwood River and Little Bow River*, Advisian Worley Parsons Group has been retained by the M.D. of Foothills to undertake a bathymetric survey of the Little Bow River from the Town of High River to the Twin Valley Reservoir. The study area for this project includes lands all along the river in the M.D. of Foothills and also in Vulcan County and The M.D. of Willow Creek.

Please be advised that surveyors will be walking along the river and walking or boating in the river starting in June 4 2018, and will be surveying the river bed as well as bridge and culvert crossings. The majority of this work is expected to be complete by June 29, 2018.

Phase 2 of the Scoping Study is being funded by the Government of Alberta.

Yours truly, M.D. OF FOOTHILLS NO.31

Rob Miller GIS Supervisor